Ambassador Princess Reema Bandar Al-Saud

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

601 New Hampshire Ave. NW

Washington DC 20037

Your Royal Highness,
During his recent visit to Washington on 6/7 July 2021, Saudi Arabia’s Deputy Defense Minister Khalid bin Salman intended to “discuss the longstanding partnership between the United States and Saudi Arabia,” according to the White House press secretary.

However, this partnership is overshadowed by the ongoing practice of imprisoning peaceful activitists, religious clerics and religious minorities through the “Specialized Criminal Court” (SCC). Dozens of human rights defenders have been convicted to lengthy prison sentences by this court, including the co-founders of the Saudi Association for Civil and Political Rights (ACPRA). Sadly, one of them,  Dr. Abdullah al-Hamid, died in prison last year. Another ACPRA co-founder, Dr. Mohammad al-Qahtani, continues to be imprisoned solely for his peaceful human rights work, which is protected under the United Nations International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights.
I respectfully call on the Saudi authorities to immediately and unconditionally release Dr. Mohammad al-Qahtani and all those convicted by the SCC for peaceful advocacy work. Through this step you can show that Saudi Arabia is following international law and thus a reliable partner for international cooperation.
Sincerely,
